Landewednack Community Primary School

Beacon Terrace The Lizard HELSTON Cornwall TR12 7PB

Tel: 01326 290337

Little Lizards Tel: 01326 290066

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs L Jones - head@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

Southerly Point Co-operative Multi-Academy Trust



Friday 13th March 2020

The contents of this and every newsletter is relevant information to both our school and Little Lizards parents.



Welcome to Rosanna!

We would like to give a warm welcome to Mrs Rosanna Richards who has joined the staffing team at Little Lizards this week. Rosanna is already enjoying her time in the nursery and the children love her being there!





Everyone looked fantastic in their sporty gear today!
Thank you to everyone who donated to Sport and Comic Relief. Your donations are still be counted and the amount raised will be announced next week.















Weekly Class Attendance Award

Congratulations to Seagulls class who have won this week's class attendance award. Seagulls have achieved 98.3% attendance. They will be presented with their trophy in our SHINE assembly this afternoon. The winning class with the best attendance at the end of each term will receive a special treat! Which class will win next week.........?

A reminder, parents and friends are welcome to join us for SHINE assembly each Friday afternoon from 2.45pm in the school hall.

Class Dojo app to share learning with parents

Several of our parents still haven't signed up for the Class Dojo app. Please speak to your child's class teacher if you are experiencing any difficulty in signing up.

Cross Country League

The next two proposed fixtures are on Tuesday 24th March and Tuesday 14th April (weather permitting!) at Helston Community College. These races are for our Infant and Junior children. A letter for both of these dates will go out nearer the time.





Year 3 & 4 Chemistry Club

Chemistry Club with Mr Allt began yesterday after school and the children had a great time! The next session times are Thursday 19^{th} & 26^{th} March ending each time at 4.30pm. Thank you to those parents who have already paid the £3.00 contribution payment

Ordering School Uniform

Please click on the link to set up an account with School Trends. www.schooltrendsonline.com/uniform/LandewednackPrimarySchoolTR127PB



Football Tournament - Year 5 & 6

There is a football tournament at Mullion School on Thursday 19th March involving some of our year 5 and 6 football club children. Letters will go with more information to those children who have been selected to play.

Football Club

From Tuesday 17th March, children who attend Football Club must wear shin pads and football boots please. The weather has been against us so much this term but whenever possible Mr Green and Mr Allt do like to take the children out on to the field for their football sessions. For their own safety, children will not be able to take part without shin pads or football boots if the club is being taken outside. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.

After School Club Attendance

A reminder that all of our clubs are run by volunteers and we expect the children to attend the ones they have signed up for every week. <u>Could we please ask that if your child will not be attending one of the clubs on a particular week, they let the club leader or Lyndsay Bray know. Persistent absences may result in your child being removed from the club registers.</u>













This Week's Book Recommendations come from Razorbills Class......

"Pig Leaves Home (for a bit)" By Barbara Catchpole

Daniel chose this book because "of the great adventure in it!"





"Dear Dork Diaries" By Rachel Renne Russell

Eva chose this book as she enjoys them so much she hopes to read the whole series!

"The Witches Kitchen Molly's Magic"

This book was chosen by Lily M who loves the story as Molly looks after the kitten and there is lots of adventure in the story



Class Poem of the week

Every class learns a rhyme, poem or part of a poem each week to make sure we are familiar with lots of poems, poets and new words! These are the poems our classes have been learning this week:

Little Lizards - "Pirate Ship"

Seagulls - "Ding Dong Bell"

Choughs - "Daddy Fell into the Pond" by Alfred Noyes

Razorbills - "Breakfast for One "by Judith Nicholls

Kittiwakes - "Fossils" by Ogden Nash













"Zulu Tradition" - African Music Concert



Friday 17th April 2020

Venue

Landewednack Community Hall

Start

7:00 PM

Zulu Tradition is a company of genuine young Zulu singers and dancers who deliver a heady mix of traditional African harmonies and highenergy athletic dance - all traditionally costumed - and supported by drum-rhythms.

Their stage shows rekindle the spark of Zulu culture and heritage, and are exciting enthralling and hugely entertaining.

Adults - £12.00

Children (16 years & under) - £10.00

Family Ticket (2+2) - £ 34.00

For more information please visit carntocove.co.uk

Choughs Trip to Coverack

Miss Carey is organising a class geography trip to Coverack on Tuesday 24th March and children from Choughs class should have brought home a letter with more information. Please see Miss Carey if you require another one!

Thank You

Our grateful thanks to Mr Shelton, Mr Gilbert and Mr Pascoe (all are Daddies of 3 children in Seagulls class) who very kindly repaired a wall in the small playground that had been damaged during the recent bad weather. Thank you!

Future Events and Diary Dates

Please note that current dates and times may change. This list is updated each week.

Spring Term 2020

Tuesday 17th March - Peninsula Cross Country Finals - Pool Academy from 1pm

Tuesday 24th March - Cross Country - Helston Community College from 4pm - Infants & Juniors

Friday 27th March - Break up for the Easter Holiday - 1.30pm

Summer Term 2020

Tuesday 14th April - Return to School & Little Lizards

Tuesday 14th April - Cross Country - Helston Community College from 4pm - Infants & Juniors

Friday 17th April - Zulu Tradition Concert - School Hall from 7pm

Tuesday 28th April - Cross Country - Mullion School from 4pm













Friday 8th May - May Bank Holiday - School & Little Lizards Closed

Tuesday 19th May - Cross Country Fun Run - Mullion School from 4pm

Friday 22nd May - Break up for the Half Term Holiday - 3.15pm

Monday 1st June - Return to school and Little Lizards

Wednesday 17th June - Seagulls Class Brighter Smiles Dental Programme (Second application)

Tuesday 21st July - Break Up for the Summer Holiday @1.30pm

Wednesday 22nd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards CLOSED

Thursday 23rd July - INSET Day, School & Little Lizards <u>CLOSED</u>

Monday 27th July - Friday 31st July Mullion School Year 6 Summer School - More details to follow ...

Autumn Term 2020

Monday 7th September - Return to School and Little Lizards

Friday 23rd October - Break Up for the half term holiday - 3.15pm

Monday 26th - Friday 30th October - Little Lizards Half term Holiday Club

Monday 2nd November - Return to School & Little Lizards

Friday 18th December - Break up for the Christmas holiday - 1.30pm Little Lizards will CLOSE at 3pm

Spring Term 2021

Monday 4th January - Return to School & Little Lizards

Friday 12th February - Break up for the half term holiday - 3.15pm

Monday 15th - Friday 19th February 2021 - Little Lizards Half Term Holiday Club

Monday 22nd February - INSET DAY, School & Little Lizards CLOSED

Tuesday 23rd February - Return to School and Little Lizards

Thursday 1st April - Break Up for the Easter holiday - 1.30pm - Little Lizards will CLOSE at 3pm

Summer Term 2021

Monday 19th April - Return to School & Little Lizards

Monday 3rd May - May Bank Holiday School & Little Lizards CLOSED

Friday 28th May - Break Up for the half term holiday - 3.15pm

Monday 7th June - Return to School and Little Lizards

Wednesday 21st July - Break Up for the summer holiday - 1.30pm Little Lizards will CLOSE at 3pm

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information.

www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

ParentPay

Please be aware that with the exception of charitable donations, the recent Year3/4 Chemistry Club and unless parents are notified to the contrary, Landewednack School are no longer accepting cash or cheque payments. Please ensure that you have activated your ParentPay account even if your child never has a school lunch with us. ParentPay is for ALL payments including and for example school trips, new book bags and even the £1.00 donation for yesterday's Space Dome experience. If you are experiencing any difficulty in setting up your ParentPay account Mrs Tattersall is more than happy to help. Thank you for your cooperation and understanding.













This is copy of the letter that was sent home on Wednesday afternoon. A copy of this is letter is also on our website.

Coronavirus Update

Southerly Point Co-operative Multi-Academy Trust would like to assure our parents, staff and children that we are closely monitoring, and following, the latest information and advice issued by Public Health England with regards to the Coronavirus [COVID-19] outbreak. The Department for Education [DfE] has set up a helpline open from 8am to 6pm weekdays to complement the advice being provided by Public Health England and the regular updates sent to all educational settings.

We keep in daily contact with Public Health England to stay abreast of the changing situation and we will update you accordingly. We stress that we have stringent and robust systems in place to ensure that daily cleaning procedures are thorough and effective. Children's personal hygiene routines are enforced daily by school staff as an integral part of their day.

We hope it is unlikely that we will need to close any of our schools due to the virus. However, if a positive coronavirus case is identified from within our staff or pupils, we will seek immediate advice from Public Health England. If there is an enforced closure of schools by Public Health England, we will inform you through the school's usual communication channels. We also will send out notifications to the media. Where a closure happens within a school day, a text or phone message / Radio alert will be sent to all parents and no pupil will be released from our care until a parent has collected them or parents have given the school permission for the pupil to walk home.

During the period of closure your child will be provided with work to complete at home. Personal hygiene is important during this time and please can you talk to your children about this. If any of your family are diagnosed with the virus, we would need you to inform your Headteacher as soon as possible. Thank you.

Advice for stopping virus spread



Wash hands frequently with soap and water or use a sanitiser gel



Throw away used tissues (then wash hands)



Avoid touching your eyes, nose and mouth with unwashed hands



Catch coughs and sneezes with disposable tissues



If you don't have a tissue use your sleeve



Avoid close contact with people who are unwell

Source: NHS

BBC

From Monday 16th March please could children in Seagulls and Choughs Classes bring into school their own water bottle clearly labelled with their name on it. The children currently drink from cups which are washed after each use and at the end of the day. However with the current situation regarding coronavirus we are trying to ensure that the children drink only from their own bottle and not from a cup used (though washed!) by another child. Children in Razorbills and Kittiwakes classes already have their own bottles.















Netball Tournament

Congratulations to our Netball teams who competed in the tournament at Mullion School on Wednesday afternoon. We are delighted that our Team A - Year 5/6 team came first in their set of matches, with team B finishing in 5^{th} position. Our younger team of Year 3/4 children finished in 4^{th} place. Well done to you all. Our winning team will now go on to Penryn to represent the Mullion Cluster of Schools in the next round. Thank you to Miss Wells, Elaine and Demelza Vincent for accompanying the children throughout the afternoon.





Netball League

Well done also to out Netball League team who competed at Mullion School yesterday afternoon. On points, we finished in joint 2nd place with Mullion Primary School, with Nansloe being crowned as overall winners. Archie, Ruby B, Sonny, Phoebe, Lily, Rosenwyn and Poppy — you were all fabulous! Huge thanks to Mrs Jane and her team of Sports Leaders and to Miss Wells to being an excellent Netball coach!

Toys

A reminder, that we do not encourage or want the children to bring in to school their own toys. We are finding that our younger children especially are bringing in smaller toys which are getting lost or broken. Please could we ask that parents assist us in ensuring that their children leave at home toys or games that shouldn't be in school. Many thanks for your cooperation.











